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Chairman Marsh, Vice-chairman Andersen, members of the committee: 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to submit written testimony. I urge you to oppose 

HB3921. 

 

My name is Leland Peachey I live on Charter Oaks Drive; I am directly affected by 

this bill.   I believe that this legislature should be working for the entire state not just a 

single person or entity. The best decisions about growth include a chance for citizen 

involvement.  If the process for changing UGB's is broken, then I believe as a 

legislature you need to fix it, not override the process.  The Roseburg UGB swap is 

currently in the hands of Dept. of Land Conservation and Development (DLCD). One 

would assume that such a state agency will be an unbiased party making sure that 

the proposal follows the correct process. 

Thank you for your time and consideration on this matter. 

 

Respectfully, 

Leland Peachey 

 


